
Life at Refuge Ranch 

Blessed beyond measure by the body of Christ 
describes the last month here at Refuge Ranch!  
Life can be tough….especially when trauma, 
abandonment and other such issues touch a 
child’s heart. 

For nearly a week, Mark and Debbie Hawkins, 
Canadian missionaries in the Mexican state of    
Veracruz and whom the Lord uses effec(vely in the 

ministry of restora(on, accompanied and guided us through 
stories, nature walks, impac*ul movies, laughter and some 
tears, as we sought the Lord’s healing work in each of our 
hearts.   

Then, the blessings con(nued with the week-
long service of a work team from Whiteford 
Wesleyan Church (Whiteford, MI).  Besides 

moving a tool shed (aka CARRYING the 
tool shed to its newly prepared        
loca(on), construc(ng two container 
garden beds, sor(ng, sor(ng and 
sor(ng some more, the team also built 
very meaningful rela(onships with 
each of the kids, impac(ng our lives 
forever! 

 

Evangelis�c Medical Mission Crusades Update       

“Yet to all who did receive him, to those who      
believed in his name, he gave the right to become 
children of God.”  (John 1:12) 
 
We praise the Lord for each of the 44 individuals 
who became children of God through the work of 
the Holy Spirit during the Evangelis(c Medical 
Mission Crusade (EMMC) on January 26 and 27 
in Texcoco, State of Mexico. 

 
By God’s faithfulness, expressed 
through your prayers and generosity, 
the incredible Fishers of Men          
volunteer team provided 468 free 
medical aAen(ons in just two days!       
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